


## Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - May 13, 2025

| Agenda Topics  | Moderator          | Duration |
|--|--------------------|----------|
| Approve Minutes of April 29th, 2025 Meeting<br>@Mark to send out when approved   | Mark               | 5        |
| <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>IT <a href="#">outage</a> and update/latest technical update.</li> <li>Lessons learned and action.</li> <li>Impact on release? Ed?</li> </ul>   | Thomas/Ed          | 10       |
| Sponsorship update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Done: <a href="#">messages</a> with A/B testing</li> <li>Done: in-app <a href="#">feature</a>, thanks to Ed</li> <li>Done: <a href="#">currencies</a></li> <li>Done: EF <a href="#">landing page</a> design</li> <li>Next: <a href="#">badges</a></li> </ul> | Thomas             | 5        |
| Thomas <a href="#">regular steering committee update</a> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Includes Dev Funding effort update <a href="#">GitLab Board</a> and <a href="#">(Bi-Weekly Minutes)</a></li> <li>Includes updates from Community Mentors</li> </ul>  | Thomas             | 10       |
| Electronic vote result of the WG Membership <a href="#">Agreement</a> & <a href="#">Charter</a> updates.   | Thomas             | 5        |
| <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Organization of the F2F meeting &amp; Community Day at SAP in July - <a href="#">agenda</a> - google <a href="#">doc</a></li> </ul>   | Sebastian / Yannic | 10       |
| Slide deck - RCP focused slides for IDE WG promotion<br> Eclipse IDE - WG - RCP - Call to action - MASTER   | Thomas             | 10       |
| AOB  | All                | 5        |

## Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☐ Titouan (15th October)
- ☐ Manuel / Frederic (12th November)
- ☐ Imran / Latha (21st January)

- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (4th February)
- ☒ ~~Heiko (4th March)~~
- ☒ ~~Martin (18th March)~~
- ☒ ~~Olivier Prouvost (1st April)~~
- ☒ ~~Max / Johannes (15th April)~~
- ☒ ~~Mark (29th April)~~
- ☒ ~~Manoj / Andrew (13 May)~~

## Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz** / **Yannic Soethoff** (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- **Abdul Rahiman Imran** / **Latha Patil** / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- Johannes Matheis / **Max Kramer** (Vector)
- **Heiko Klare** (Planning Council Chair)
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- ~~Jörg Kubitz~~ / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (Broadcom (VMware) - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **Olivier Prouvost** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Invited Guest:

- John Dallaway (Guest)
- Tanja Obradovic (Eclipse Foundation)

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment** (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)

## Approve Minutes of April 29th, 2025 Meeting

- *Motion: Approve Minutes of April 29th, 2025. Manoj moves and Martin seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.*

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of April 29th

### Minutes:

Mark oversaw the mandatory approval process

#### Infrastructure Update:

- Thomas gave an update on the infrastructure/storage issues, M2 was delayed by more than a week and Release will be on time.
- Ed mentioned that nobody is complaining. Everyone has managed.
- Heiko also added no issues.

#### Sponsorship update - Thomas:

- Ed gave a short link in [in-app sponsorship](#).
- Thomas pointed to the multi-currency option
- New website (landing page) shown by Thomas
- Badges: This will take some time due to some dependencies.

#### Fortnightly Update - Thomas:

- Coordinate with marketing : If people want to amplify some part, time is now.
- Very good news, IJug will be joining the IDE Working group - some more info from Tanja
- Multiple updates on different companies (Intel, DB [Deutsche Bahn] - in progress; SAP upgrade to Platinum, Thales, Webtec, etc in progress. Airbus - on hold, Nasa - declined.
- EF in Southern Africa Hackathon, JCON 2025
- May iJUG newsletter - update.
- Eclipse Open Community Meetup in France - Olivier and Thomas mentioned that the agenda is in the works - 40 people capacity.

Electronic vote result of the WG Membership [Agreement](#) & [Charter](#) updates - EOD today but we have a super majority already.

Yannic gave an overview of the plan for SAP F2F meeting in July 2025 with the plan being Community WG, Initiative 31 updates, Bring your projects, Modernizing Eclipse - brainstorming session and open discussions followed by Beer 😊. EF could help in some activity and not exactly funding. Thomas will connect for the same.

Slide Deck - Call to Actions - Eclipse IDE WG : Thomas shared the [slides](#).

AOB: No other business.

— **End of Minutes** —